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Fourth Sunday of Advent 
24th December 2023  

 

 

 

Christmas Masses 
23rd & Sun 24th usual weekend masses 

Christmas Eve     
                   7pm Dechomet    7pm Gargory  
                 8:15pm Leitrim    9:30pm Dromara 

Christmas Day     
9am Gargory   10am Leitrim  

11am Dromara 
Everyone is Welcome 

 

There will be no weekday mass on 26th, 27th, 28th  
Mass Fri 29th 7:30pm Dromara 

30th & 31st usual weekend masses 
Mass for New Year’s Day 

10am Leitrim & 11am Dromara 
Tue 2nd 9am Dromara 

Wed 3rd 7:30pm Leitrim 
Feast of Epiphany (6th Jan) 

Fri 5th 7:30pm Dromara 
St 6th 10am Gargory 

Masses as normal Sat evening & Sun morning 
 

I will be away on holiday  
Sat 6th Jan (afternoon) until Sat 13th Jan 

 

There will be no Bulletin 31st Dec 
 

 ANNIVERSARIES   
GARGORY 

       Sun 24th 9am      John Gribben 
       Sun 31st               Archdeacon Liam Boyle 
       Sun 7th                Peter & Una Gribben 

DECHOMET 
       Sun 24th 7pm     John Greeran 
                                    Daniel, Mary Rose & Martin  
                                    Matheson & Jack Murphy 

LEITRIM 
      Sat 23rd                 Brendan Cunningham 
      Sun 24th 8:15pm  Kathleen & Annie Cunningham 
                                     Mary Burns 
     Mon 25th                Barney & Loretta Owens 
     Sat 30th                   Patricia O’Prey 
                                     Winnie McCrickard 
     Wed 3rd                  Davy McAnulty 
     Sat 6th                    Bridie Madine 
                                    Edward & Rosaleen Ward 

DROMARA 
     Sun 24th 9am        Mary Rice (Dree) 
                                    Frank McKay (Dree) 
     Fri 29th                   Rosemary Kelly 
     Sun 31st                 Dariush Mehrtash 
                                    Terry, Betty & Rita Lawlor 
     Sun 7th                   Jimmy & Winnie McEvoy 

 

 

Dear Parishioner, 
When I reflect on 2023, the sense that there 
were no closures, or fear of closures, came to 
mind.  It had dominated the previous years, 
but it appears as if we are learning to live  
with Covid, which still impacts on peoples lives.  
The sign of peace was restored for a period of 
time but there has been so many colds and flues 
spreading recently I have chosen not to use it 
during the winter.  The churches are open for 
mass and private prayer, all are welcome.   
The invite to come, to belong, to pray, is there 
for all of us. 
This year there have been a few capital 
projects undertaken.  The new cemetery at 
Dromara is nearly complete.  The church 
railings in Leitrim were painted and lights 
erected in the cemetery.  The railings at 
Gargory will be painted next year and extra 
car parking created.  Thank you for your 
patience, to all who have helped these projects 
come about and of course to all of you who 
contribute regularly and generously to the 
collections.  Your generosity to the priest’s 
collection and to the upkeep of the parish is 
greatly appreciated, thankfully both parishes 
have money in the bank. 
On a personal note, I qualified for free travel 
this year.  The reality is that I have spent a 
quarter of my life living in these parishes.   
I was asked why I did not have a celebration?  
I know that you would have celebrated it and 
would have given me gifts, the gift of your 
support, your trust and your prayer is an 
extraordinary gift, and it is the one that is 
most precious to me.  Thank you for your 
goodness. 
In 2023, 46 children were baptised (15 Dromara 
& 31 Drumgooland).  There were five marriages 
celebrated in the parishes.  Sadly, there were  
22 funerals, some of whom were former 
parishioners.  The journey of grief can often be 
painful and lonely.  There may be a particular 
focus at Christmas, but it is a journey that is 
continual. 
I do pray that you will know the light of Christ 
over these days and his closeness to you in the 
year ahead.                            Fr Peter 

 
 Congratulations to Lorna Malone and William 

McCartan who were married recently 
 

We welcome into Drumgooland Parish  
Erin Maeve Brennan, Rowen Isla Stewart  

and Shéa Colm O’Higgins 

mailto:dromaradrumgooland@dromorediocese.org
http://www.dromaradgooland.org/


 


